
CASINO NIAGARA TRIP – FEBURARY 25, 2017 

 

Another exciting trip to Casino Niagara organised by Violet Monteiro who put in a lot time, hard work and 

effort to make this trip a success.   She had assistance on the bus from committee members, Sheilah D’Souza 

and Inno Soares and his wife Rosemary. 

As planned the bus took off at 8:30 with the offering of prayers for a safe trip.  It was a dull and misty day but 

the driver made it to the Casino in an hour and half.  During this time everyone was kept busy consuming the 

snacks put together by Violet and we also had a surprise delicious patty snack kindly made and offered to us by 

Anna and Bento D’Cruz.   We also had a game managed by Inno and Rosemary and the lucky winners received 

Tim Hortons Gift Certificates. Once the bus came to a halt at Casino Niagara everyone was excited to see the 

Casino Staff come in and swipe our cards for the $10 Free Play, after which we also received $5 refund from 

Violet . 

After that we all dashed for the slot machines hoping to win a jackpot, don’t know how many people WON, but 

for sure we all had a FUN day. 

We started boarding the bus at 3:15 and left the Casino at 3:30. On our return trip we were kept entertained 

and singing was led by Sheilah accompanied by other talented singers with English, Konkani and Portuguese 

Songs, and got back safely at 5 pm. 

Thanks Violet and TEGSA members for all the hard work put in, to organise this trip. We look forward to 

another fun filled trip sometime soon. 

 

Review done by Lourdes Menezes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


